1. Welcome and Introductions – Mary MacKillop (PAC Co-Chair)

- ➤ Meeting started at 7:04 pm in the Moscrop Library.
- > All executive members were in attendance.

2. Principal's Report - Victoria Lee

- See attached report.
- Fermat Contest very good result.
- PAC will send a notice informing Moscrop parents that Principal Victoria Lee is leaving and new Principal Paul Fester will be joining in September.

3. Treasurer's Report – Vera Dermanschi

- ➤ Motion by Vera to move forward to have staff appreciation event allow \$250 for June. Seconded by Elaine. All in favor and motion carried.
- Motion by Mary and seconded by Bettina to move the Budget and the Treasury Report. All in favor and motion carried.

4. DPAC Report – Bettina Charpentier/Herman Louie

No meeting was held after the last PAC meeting in April 2016.

5. PAC Executive Vacancies

- Mary nominated Caroline Hui as PAC secretary and nominated Elaine Dun to be co-chair. They were both seconded by Nicole. All in favor and motion carried.
- Motion by Mary and seconded by Elaine to have Selina Tam nominated as a Member at Large.

 All in favour and motion carried.

6. Other Business

- Nicole Geyer, Bettina Charpentier and Principal Victoria Lee are all leaving Moscrop Secondary School. We all wish them well and said our farewells and presented them with thank you gifts.
- 7. Meeting adjourned at 8:16 pm.

Next Executive Meeting - Sept 26 at 6 pm

Next General Meeting - Sept 26 at 7:00 pm

Principal's Report to PAC

May 16, 2016

Student News:

Drama Dept. production of <u>The Tempest</u> was a huge success – Kudos to Mr. Williams and the cast and crew

Athletics: Senior and Junior District Banners for Badminton, Track and Field, Ultimate Frisbee, Dragon Boat and Tennis seasons well underway.

Burnaby Art Gallery's Arts Alive Exhibit featured several of Moscrop's student artists

Fermat Contest- Grade 11 international Math contest- 1st in Canada and 5th in the World- thank you for your help in funding our team's participation

Whistler Music Festival- 4 Golds and 1 Silver - thank you for your support

Parent News:

Calendar for 2016/17 - please supply any input over the next few weeks

Change in bell schedule for 2016/17 – District will be adding 2 minutes to the day because the hours of instruction do not work out next year. The 2 minutes will be taken off for the 2017-18 year.

Upcoming Events:

School Leaving Ceremony: May 25, 2016 at 7:00pm

Dance Show at MJ Fox: May 31, 2016 at 7:00 pm

Au Revoir: June 1, 2016 at 7:00pm

Evening Awards Ceremony: June 2, 2016 at 7:00 pm

Grad Dinner and Dance: June 17, 2016 at 6:00 pm

Administrative Changes:

New Principal: Mr. Paul Fester (coming from Alpha)

New Vice-Principal: Mr. Mark Allen (coming from Central)